
Portsmouth 
Parking &Traffic Safety Committee 

8:00 A.M. - February 4, 2016 
City Hall – Eileen Dondero Foley City Council Chambers 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 
ON-SITE COMMITTEE: In order to observe the morning school traffic, please meet on 

Tuesday, February 2nd at 7:00 AM in the upper parking lot (see 
attached diagram) at Portsmouth High School, at the end of 
Summit Avenue, to view the following locations: 

 

• Summit Avenue at South Street 
• Aldrich Road at Boss Avenue 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

AGENDA 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 

II. ROLL CALL 
 
III. ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES 
 
IV. FINANCIAL REPORT  

 
V. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. STOP sign request on Aldrich Road at Boss Avenue. (Cynthia and Michael 
Hart) 
Proposed Motion: To acknowledge and place on file. No action needed. 
 

VI. OLD BUSINESS/ACTION ITEMS:   
A. NO PARKING restriction on east side of Summit Avenue. (Colby 

Gamester)  
Proposed Motion: To reconsider motion to direct DPW to shift center line 
on Summit Avenue to provide 12-foot wide northbound lane and 20-foot 
wide southbound lane. 

B. Woodbury Avenue/Franklin Drive corridor study. 
Proposed Motion: To accept consultant’s recommendations as the 
preferred alternative. 

 
VII. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
VIII. INFORMATIONAL 

A. Banfield Road Improvements Project, initial public meeting; February 4, 
2016, 6:30 PM at Portsmouth Department of Public Works, 680 Peverly 
Hill Road. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
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Department of Public Works 1 
680 Peverly Hill Road 
Portsmouth, New Hampshire 03801 

TO: John P. Bohenko, City Manager 

FROM: Eric Eby, P.E., Parking and Transportation Engineer 

DATE: January 27, 2016 

SUBJECT: Recommendation – Woodbury Avenue/Franklin Drive Corridor Study 

In response to concerns regarding traffic and safety at the intersection of Woodbury Avenue and 
Franklin Drive, the City hired the engineering firm TEC, Inc. to conduct a traffic study of the 
Woodbury Avenue corridor between Rockingham Avenue and Dennett Street. The findings and 
recommendations of the study were presented by TEC to the Parking and Traffic Safety 
Committee at their December 2015 meeting. The recommendations are shown on the attached 
diagram and include the following items: 

• Signalize the intersection of Woodbury Avenue and the Route 1 Bypass northbound
ramps. If the state agrees to the City’s request to signalize the southbound ramps
intersection, the northbound ramps intersection would likely remain unsignalized.

• Remove concrete median islands to provide left-turn pockets at each intersection.
• Provide pedestrian median islands at intersections with Rockingham Avenue and at

Dennett Street.
• Restripe Woodbury Avenue to provide 5 foot wide bike lanes in each direction.
• Install shared-use path along Rockingham Avenue connecting bike path with sidewalk on

Woodbury Avenue.
• Remove existing excess signage and install new signage in compliance with current state

and federal standards.

A public meeting was held on January 13, 2016 to present the findings and recommendations of 
the study. At that meeting, several helpful comments and feedback from the public were 
received. Among them were: 

• A request for a sidewalk along Rockingham Avenue between the bike path and
Woodbury Avenue. That feature has been added to the plan.

• Support of the pedestrian median islands at Rockingham Avenue and Dennett Street.
• Several residents commented that a traffic signal would be very welcome on Woodbury

Avenue.

City of 
Portsmouth 
Department of Public Works 

MEMORANDUM 

VI.B.  Woodbury Avenue/ Franklin Drive Corridor Study



Department of Public Works 2 
680 Peverly Hill Road 
Portsmouth, New Hampshire 03801 

• A request was made to continue the sidewalk along the south side of Woodbury Avenue
to Cottage Street. This area is outside of the study limits but would provide a continuous
connection for pedestrians.

• Concerns with speeding on the section of Woodbury Avenue north of the study area and a
request for speed feedback signs.

• The existing speed feedback signs are not in sync with daylight savings time and the
school hours. The signs flash at the wrong hour for part of the year. This was brought to
the school department’s attention after the meeting.

• Concern that signs on the Bypass direct motorists to the residential section of Woodbury
Avenue, rather than the commercial section of the roadway farther north.

• Discussion of the state’s timetable for replacing the Woodbury Avenue and Stark Street
bridges, which are currently set for 2022.

City staff recommends that the PTS Committee adopt the recommendations of the corridor study, 
as shown on the attached figure, as the preferred alternative for improving safety for all users of 
the corridor, including pedestrians, bicyclists and motorists. The next steps for the City would be 
to contract for the design and construction of the proposed improvements. 

VI.B.  Woodbury Avenue/ Franklin Drive Corridor Study
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CITY OF PORTSMOUTH 

PRESS RELEASE 

FOR 

IMMEDIATE 

RELEASE 

January 20, 2016 

Public Meeting for Banfield Road Improvements to be held 

Thursday, February 4
th

PORTSMOUTH, NH – The Portsmouth Department of Public Works will be hosting a public 

meeting to discuss the upcoming culvert replacements and Master Planning process for Banfield Road. 

The meeting will take place on Thursday, February 4, 2016, beginning at 6:30 p.m. at the Department of 

Public Works Training Room located at 680 Peverly Hill Road. 

The City has selected TEC, Inc. to create a Corridor Master Plan for Banfield Road. This process 

will provide a comprehensive evaluation of Banfield Road that will allow the City to move forward with 

both short- and long-term improvements. This meeting will give the public an opportunity to provide 

input that will be will be incorporated into a conceptual plan. Once the conceptual plan is complete, a 

second public meeting will be held for further public input to be incorporated into the final Master Plan. 

Please contact Ryan Flynn, Construction Project Coordinator, at 766-1413 or 

raflynn@cityofportsmouth.com with any questions.  

VIII.A.  Banfield Road Improvement Project Public Meeting
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